
1961: “Development of a Step-and-Repeat Camera for Producing Microimages 
by Xerography” was one of 8 grants relating to microcopying that CLR awarded 
in 1961 (59 grants were awarded in total that year). The $177,209 award to the 
Bell & Howell Company was CLR’s second-largest grant that year. 

Although microfilming had been in use for some time because it could be easily 
and faithfully duplicated, saved wear-and-tear on original sources, and required 
less storage space than its paper counterparts, the 1958 CLR annual report 
noted that it had “created perhaps fully as many problems as it has solved.” The 
Council thus sought to identify areas “where it might profitably intervene.”

CLR’s Fifth Annual Report for the period ending June 30, 1961, describes the 
step-and-repeat camera in the context of CLR’s other awards for microcopying 
that year (pp. 23–25). 




